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“What do you mean it’s none of my business? Renee Morrison, you should 
know that I’m the only one in the western region who deserves you! You’re the 
woman I want and you can only belong to me! Anyone who dares to get in the 
way will die painfully!” Felton said viciously. 

Though Renee rejected him many times before, he decided to make her his 
and would not allow anyone else to obtain her. However, a man as incapable 
and ordinary as Leon captured her heart and became her boyfriend. 

Instantly, he was filled with rage and jealousy to the point that he itched to kill 
Leon. 

“Why you! Nonsense! Who are you calling your woman? That’s enough!” 
Renee shouted in frustration and helplessness, her face red. 

Felton’s status rivalled with hers and his strength as a martial artist was not 
something she could match with. 

Felton might not dare to do anything to her out of concern for the Morrisons’ 
wraith, but she could not do anything to him either. 

“It’s not nonsense! Anyway, get out of the way. I’m going to teach this kid a 
lesson and make him pay for his arrogance!” Felton said and turned his 
attention back to Leon. 

“No way! I won’t get out of the way! Come at me if you want. Don’t just use 
your power to bully others,” Renee said coldly, refusing to move. 

She knew that this was Leon’s first time in the western region and he never 
crossed paths with Felton. 

Felton simply mistook Loen for her boyfriend and intended to harm him. In 
truth, Loen was innocent and she would never allow Felton to hurt him. 

Leon, who remained quiet the entire time, said in contempt,” Miss Morrison, 
it’s fine. I appreciate your kindness but do move out of the way. I’m curious to 
see what the son of the Western Boss is capable of!” 



though he preferred to keep a low profile and stay out of trouble, he was not a 
coward. 

Felton insulted him repeatedly and he was offended. 

Leon intended to teach Felton a lesson to show him that he was hardly the 
strongest person in the room. 

Naturally, with Renee in front of her and the others around, Leon did not want 
them to be caught in the crossfire and knew he needed to get them to step 
away. 

“What?” 

“Has he gone insane?” 

Renee and the others were all shocked, their jaws dropping. 

They knew that Felton was one of the brightest in his generation and his 
strength had long reached Intermediate Emperor State. 

Leon appeared to be an ordinary person who was not even a martial artist. 

Considering Felton’s strength, he only needed to lift a finger to crush Leon. 

Yet Leon continued to act arrogantly and challenged Felton to a fight. 

This seemed extremely foolish of him. 

Shocked, everyone stared at Leon, thinking that he was either insane or 
stupid, as these seemed to be the only possible answers. 


